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November 14, 2016

Members Present: Tim Green, Mindy Burch, Brenda Patterson, Erica Hayden, Jooly Philip, Jeff Cox, Marcia Walker, Kathy Mowry, Matthew Huddleston, Jim Hiatt, Katrina Chapman
Tim Green called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. in the Academic Conference Room. Jeff Cox opened up in prayer.
Motion and second to approved the Minutes from the October meeting. Approved. 
We continued to discuss the General Education assessment plan for 2016-2017 with Mindy Burch.  Mindy Burch started with reviewing the Biblical Themes questions. Tim Green suggested that the nature of the questions need to be revised.  Tim Green proposed that the instructors of REL-2000 Introduction to Biblical Faith should meet and review these questions again.  Matthew Huddleston suggested that the questions could use more critical thinking skills instead of multiple choice.  We want big idea recall instead of regurgitation questions.   Tim proposed a rewrite of the questions for this year and then as assessment of the questions for long term.  Jim Hiatt made a motion to take this question back to the School of Theology and Religion to revisit this question.  There was a second and motion was approved.
We moved to the questions of Outcome 5 World Religions.  The questions came from the School of Theology and Religion however 2b was regarding the Social Science area, 2c was the literature portion in relation to how students can comprehend and use grammatical understanding and 2d was the humanities part of the outcome. Erica Hayden stated that most of this is covered in World Civilization I and II, however not all students have to take both courses and half of them may not even have this information.   Tim Green said if we are going to be able to assess our General Education curriculum then we have to ask those students that actually take our General Education courses. Mindy Burch said we would need to ask more questions of students and what General Education courses they took, then from what they answer ask them questions geared towards those courses.  We want to work on this one and incorporate the history variety.
Because we are late in the semester, Tim Green suggested that we use the measurements that we can trust for this term and then look at revising questions as we move forward. 
Goal 2, Outcome 5 - 2a Social Science: keeping this the same as last year. 2b Historic: Mindy Burch suggests that we go for 50% percentile.  Everyone agreed that should go for 50% percentile.  2c Literature: Reading comprehension focus and just add an own goal here for this with 51-56% percentile. Move to going to 50% percentile.
Goal 3, Outcome 6 modes of critical thinking: above 50th percentile and look at it later this year. 
Goal 4, Outcome 9 we will keep this one with present goal.
The last question (#5 How do you feel about General Education) is going to take time to rework.  Mindy Burch will email this one to everyone.   We need to focus on what we are trying to accomplish with this goal and outcome.  We will vote about this one through email.
Mindy Burch covered the CCCU comparisons (requested from previous meeting)
First page is how we compared with all 4 year schools. Page 2 is not as impressive as our scores were down but it only compares us with 10 other schools.  Mindy suggested that we need to look at page 2 with page 3 as page 3 has all CCCU schools listed.  
For those that need revisions to questions, then Mindy Burch would like to have the revisions in two weeks by Monday, November 28. 
At the conclusion of the meeting, Tim Green shared that the administration is in favor of us moving forward with revising our assessment and they are supportive of it.
The next scheduled meeting of the committee is Monday, January 23. Meeting adjourned at 10:55 a.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Katrina Chapman

